

UN SMP 2013 Bahasa Inggris

Kode Soal

Doc Name: UNSMP2013ING999 Version: 2013-09 | halaman 1

01. This text is following question.

CAUTION

Unpredictable Waves and Currents, Rocks And Coral in Water May Be a Hazard Dangerous Shore break

SWIM AT YOUR OWN RISK

What does the caution above mean?

- (A) Swimming in the area is dangerous
- (B) The swimming activity causes no risk
- (C) The wave in the area is unpredicteble
- (D) Rocks and coral can be found in the area

Dear Andy,

You and one of your friends are invited to attend Alice Corbet's 15th birthday

At the Cocino Green House On August 24th 2013 at 7.00 PM. RSVP.

Ilham, HP 03124964286

- 02. What should the invite do to come to the party?
 - (A) Do not ask other person to join the party
 - (B) Call Ilham to confirm their coming
 - (C) Bring capucino drink to the party
 - (D) Come to the party in the morning
- 03. The word "you" in the text refer to the ... Of the invitation.
 - (A) Sender
 - (B) Address
 - (C) Maker
 - (D) Writer

ANNOUNCEMENT

Merauke High School is looking for diving coach for the 2012 season. Please contact Merauke High School if you are interested and have a lot of experiences in diving.

For more information please visit http://www.facebook.com/asaa.org or follow us on Twitter at http://www.twitter.com/hsaa_org.

PS: 2012-13 Basketball and Cheerleading Season and State Championship is reschedule a week later due to a conflict with the Sullivan Arena and UAA Hockey schedule.

- 04. What is the announcement about?
 - (A) Tournament schedule change and coach vacancy
 - (B) Sport program and vacancy in twitter account.
 - (C) Some school activities on a now facebook page
 - (D) A conflict in basketball championship schedule
- 05. Why was the basketball championship rescheduled?
 - (A) Merauke High School was looking for coach
 - (B) The reader were interested in diving
 - (C) They changed the hokey schedule
 - (D) There was a conflict schedule
- 06. "..... is looking for diving coach for the 2012 season." The underline word has similar meaning with
 - (A) Trainer
 - (B) Participant
 - (C) Employee
 - (D) Spectator



Electric Scooter
Save 1 72%
All Hot Bargains Price : US \$143.00
Current Retail Price : US \$433.00
1000 pcs orderedimenth

- 07. How much is the retail price of the electric Scooter?
 - (A) US \$ 256.000
 - (B) US \$ 359.000
 - (C) US \$ 499.000
 - (D) US \$ 1.000.00
- 08. From the text above, we know that?
 - (A) There are 140 order for electric scooter every month
 - (B) The advertisement offers 72% discount for the product
 - (C) The current retail price for public is 140 dollar/pcs
 - (D) The minimum order for electric scooter is 1000 items



- 09. What will the employees do at eleven fifteen?
 - (A) Have a Coffee break
 - (B) Check their e-mail
 - (C) Prepare for lunch
 - (D) Browser the internet
- 10. From the timetable, we can conclude that ...
 - (A) The tea break lasts for one hour
 - (B) The busiest work is browsing the Internet
 - (C) The employees arrive home at six in the afternoon
 - (D) There will be much work after taking the tea break

halaman 2

Dear Nancy,

We are having a great holiday here on the Gold Coast. Yesterday we went to the Movie World.

When we got up in the morning, it looked like rain. After a while the cloud disappeared and it became a sunny day. Then we decided to go to the Movie World.

The first ride I went on was Lethal Weapon. Next, I watch the Police Academy show. After that I had lunch because I wan really hungry. Meanwhile, Mum and Kelly queued for the Batman ride.

About one o'clock, we went on all the other rides. It was a top day. See you when you get back.

Love,

Sam

- 11. What does the text tell you about?
 - (A) The Gold Coast
 - (B) The Movie World
 - (C) Sam's holiday
 - (D) The shower of rain
- 12. Where did Sam spend all his holiday with his family?
 - (A) In the Movie World
 - (B) On the Gold Coast
 - (C) In Lethal Weapon ride
 - (D) At the Police Academy
- 13. Why did they decide to go to the Movie World?
 - (A) They were really hungry
 - (B) It was a sunny day
 - (C) It was a rainy day
 - (D) They woke up early



Tarragon Corn Chowder Recipe

Ingredients:

4 ears corn - 3 bay leaves

3 tbsp unsalted butter - 4 small potatoes,

cut into chunks

1 cup chopped onion - Salt

1 cup chopped fennel - A cup white wine

bulb

2 minced garlic - 1-2 tbsp fresh

chopped tarragon

Method:

- (1) Grill the corn directly over heat 10-15 minute to get extra flavor.
- (2) Cut the corn kerneis away from the cobs
- (3) Boil 6 cups water and bay leaves and add the corn cobs to make corn broth
- (4) Heat the pot; add butter, chopped onion, fennel and garlic. Sauté for about 5 minutes.
- (5) Add the white wine and boil them down by half. Add potatoes to the pot with onions and fennel, then pour in the corn broth. Stir well and add salt to taste. Simmer gently until potatoes are tender.
- (6) Last, add the fresh tarragon to the pot.
- 14. What should we do before adding the potatoes to the pot?
 - (A) Add onions and white wine to the pot
 - (B) Boil the sauté and white wine
 - (C) Stir well the tender potatoes
 - (D) Pour fennel to the corn broth
- 15. How much water do we need to make corn broth?
 - (A) 2 cups
 - (B) 3 cups
 - (C) 4 cups
 - (D) 6 cups
- 16. "Simmer gently until the potatoes are tender." (step 5) The underline word means ...
 - (A) Cook
 - (B) Fry
 - (C) Bake
 - (D) Grill

- 17. ... and boil <u>them</u> down by half." (step 5) The underline word refers to ...
 - (A) The water and white wine
 - (B) The sauté and white wine
 - (C) The white wine and onions
 - (D) The meited butter and white wine

Jawa Timur Park

For people in East Java, Jatim Park may have been heard many times because it is one of the famous tourist objects in East Java province. Jatim Park offers a recreation pace as well as a study center. Jatim Park is located at Jl. Kartika 2 Barn, East Java. The location is easy to reach because it is only 2,5 kilometers from Batu. This tourist object is about 22 hectares in width.

Visitors can enjoy more then 36 kinds of facilities that will entertain and educate them. After passing the gate, the visitor will find Galvy Nusantara, continue further we will step into Taman Sejarah which display the miniature size of famous landmark in East Java like Sumberawan Tample, Custom House of Kiai Hasan Besari Pnorogo and Sumerawan Statue.

Another facility that can be enjoyd is Agro Park. This area has an array of rare crops, fruits and animal diorama which consist of unique animals that have been conserved. Jatim Park is suitable for family and school recreation. The recreation area sites offer precious tour as an alternative media of study.

- 18. How many facility can be enjoyed by visitors?
 - (A) Two
 - (B) Five
 - (C) Twenty two
 - (D) Thirty six
- 19. What does Jatim Park offer?
 - (A) A place at Jl. Kertika no 2 East Java
 - (B) A place for recreation and a study center
 - (C) 22 hectares land used for used for Kiai Hasan's house
 - (D) A sports center for family and students

UN SMP 2013 Bahasa Inggris - Kode Soal



Doc name: UNSMP2013ING999 Version: 2013-09 |

halaman 4

- 20. What is the main idea of the second paragraph?
 - (A) Gallery Nusantara area located next to the gate
 - (B) East Java's temple is displayed in miniature size
 - (C) There are a lot facilities in Jatim Park
 - (D) The Sumberawan Statue is a tourist object in Jatim Park
- 21. "The recreation area sites offer precious tour ... "(Paragraph 3). The underline word is closest in meaning to ...
 - (A) Important
 - (B) Valuable
 - (C) Cheap
 - (D) Good

My father has a new black car. He bought it so that my family can travel together easily.

Father uses the car to drive my sister and I to school every morning. Twice a week, father drives my mother to the traditional market for shopping.

The car has a good design, and it has eight seats; two seats in front, three in the middle, and another three seats at the back

It is very easy to drive. My mother can drive it by herself if my father is too busy in his office to take her to go shopping.

- 22. What does the text tell you about?
 - (A) The car that the writer got
 - (B) The new car of the writer's father
 - (C) The good design of the car
 - (D) The writer's father and mother
- 23. Who bought the car?
 - (A) Mother
 - (B) Father
 - (C) Her sister
 - (D) The Writer
- 24. How did the writer's father buy the new car?
 - (A) His children dropped it at school
 - (B) He went shopping twice a week
 - (C) He saved money for 3 years
 - (D) He spent money in traditional market

- 25. What is the second paragraph about?
 - (A) The way the family drive their car
 - (B) What mother does to the car
 - (C) How the car looks like
 - (D) Why the family use a car
- 26. How many person are there in the writer's family?
 - (A) 6
 - (B) 5
 - (C) 4
 - (D) 3

In 1854, Louise Pasteur was appointed of chemistry at the University of Lille. He demonstrated that organism such as bacteria were responsible for souring wine, been even milk. He then invented a process where bacteria could be removed by boiling and then cooling the liquid. Today the process is known as pasteurization. He completed the first test on April 20, 1862.

In 1865, Pasteur helped to save the silk industry. He proved that microbes were attacking healthy silkworm eggs, causing the diseases, and the disease can be cured by eliminating the microbes.

Pasteur first vaccine discovery was in 1879, with a disease called chicken pox. After accidentally exposing chicken to the attenuated form, he demonstrated that became resistant to the actual virus. Pasteur went on to extend his germ theory to develop a lot of vaccine for disease such as anthrax, cholera, TB, and smallpox.

- 27. What happened to Pasteur in 1879?
 - (A) The tiger asked the man.
 - (B) The buffalo told the tiger.
 - (C) The man tricked the tiger.
 - (D) The man tied the buffalo to a tree.
- 28. From the text, we can conclude that ...
 - (A) Louis Pasteur is a method of processing
 - (B) Louis Pasteur found no cure for anthrax and cholera
 - (C) Louis Pasteur had his own silk industry
 - (D) Louis Pasteur invented a method called pasteurization





29. What is the main idea of the last paragraph?

- (A) Louis Pasteur completed the test well
- (B) Louis Pasteur demonstrated his theory
- (C) Louis Pasteur became a professor
- (D) Louis Pasteur discovered vaccination
- 30. "He then <u>invented</u> ..."(first paragraph). What does the word "invented" mean?
 - (A) Looked for
 - (B) Used
 - (C) Created
 - (D) Through about

In ancient times, the king placed a boulder on a roadway. Then he hid and watched to see if anyone would remove the huge risk. Some of the king's wealthiest merchants countries came by and simply walked around it.

Many loudly blamed the king for not keeping the roads clear, but none did anything to get big stone out the way. Then a peasant came along carry a load of vegetables. On approaching the boulder, the peasant laid down his burden and tried to move the stone to the side of the road. After lots of pushing and straining, he finally succeeded. As the peasant picked up his load of vegetables, he noticed a purse lying on the road where the boulder had been.

The purse contained a lot of gold coins and a note from the king indicating that the gold was for the person who removed the boulder from the roadway. The peasant learned what Many others never understand.

- 31. Why did many people blame the king?
 - (A) He did not make good roads for them
 - (B) He loved to hide behind the rock
 - (C) He showed no care on their roads
 - (D) He did not keep the road clear
- 33. From the story, we know that ...
 - (A) Many people liked the peasant
 - (B) The peasant was a good man
 - (C) The boulder was really small
 - (D) The king was very stingy

- halaman 5
- 34. What can we learn from the story?
 - (A) A problem may be a blessing in disguise
 - (B) There are so many problem in life
 - (C) An obstacle may make us stronger
 - (D) We have to avoid any problem in our life

A man and his son were going to the market. While they were walking, a country man passed and said, "You fool, what a donkey for but to ride upon?"

So the man put the boy on the donkey. But soon, some passersby said, "see that lazy young steer. He lets his father walk while he rides."

So the man ordered his boy to get off and got on himself, but the passerby "Shame on that lazy old man, he lets his poor son walk, while he rides"

The man did not know what to do. Last, he took his boy on the donkey. Then the passerby said "Aren't you ashamed of yourself for overloading the poor donkey?"

The man and the boy got off. They cut down a pole, tied the donkey's feet to it and raised the pole to their shoulders. They arrived to a bridge when the donkey, getting one of its feet loose, kick all out and caused the boy to drop his end of the pole. In the struggle, the donkey fell over the bridge and then it was drowned.

- 35. Why did the boy get off from the donkey?
 - (A) The passerby needed him
 - (B) His father asked him to do that
 - (C) The donkey was tired carrying him
 - (D) The boy wanted to be with the donkey
- 36. What is the main idea of the last paragraph?
 - (A) The man and his son took a rest near the bridge
 - (B) The man and his donkey arrived at the
 - (C) The man's behavior made the donkey alive
 - (D) The donkey was carried by its owners



halaman 6

- 37. What is the moral value of the text?
 - (A) You should believe in yourself
 - (B) You cannot please everyone
 - (C) Do what everyone asked you for
 - (D) You must be careful when riding a donkey
- 38. "...,tied the donkey's feet to it ..." (last paragraph) The underline word refer to ...
 - (A) The market
 - (B) The donkey
 - (C) The pole
 - (D) The river

Gardenia plants are popular for the strong sweet scent of their flowers. Gardenia is the national flower on Pakistan. In Japan and China. the flower is called Kuchinashi (Japanese) and Zhi zi (Chinese).

Gardenia plants are evergreen shrubs. Their small trees can grow to 1-5 meters tall. The leaves are 5-50 centimeters long and 3-25 Centimeters broad, dark green and glossy with a leathery texture. The flowers are on small groups, white, or pale yellow, with 5-12 lobes (petals) from 5-12 Centimeters diameter. They usually bloom in mid-spring to mid-summer. Many species have strong aroma.

To cultivate gardenia as a house plant is not easy. This species can be difficult to grow because it originated in warm humid tropical areas. It demands high humidity and bright (not direct) light to thrive. It flourishes in acidic soil with good drainage and thrives on 20° - 23° C during the day and 15° -16° C in the evening. Potting soils developed specifically for gardenias are available. It grows no larger than 18 inches in height and width when grown indoor. In climates where it can be grown outdoors, it can reach the height of 6 feet. If water hits the flowers, they will turn brown.

- 39. How tall is a gardenia tree?
 - (A) 3-25 cm
 - (B) 5-12 cm
 - (C) 5-50 cm
 - (D) 1-5 m

- 40. What is the main idea of the last paragraph?
 - (A) It is easy to plant a gardenia tree
 - (B) A gardenia plant needs high humidity
 - (C) It's not easy to plant gardenia as a house plant
 - (D) A good drainage is important for gardenia plant
- 41. from the text we know that ...
 - (A) People don't like the strong scent of flower
 - (B) Gardenia is widespread in Asia
 - (C) The flower is easy to plant
 - (D) The flower is expensive
- 42. "... because <u>it</u> originated in warm ..."(paragraph 3, line 10) The underline word refers to ...
 - (A) The flower
 - (B) The species
 - (C) The soil
 - (D) The leaf

Thomas Edison (43)... two thousand different materials in search of a proper filament for the light (44)... His assistant complained, "All our work is useless." Edison replied (45) ..., "Oh we have come a long way and we have learned a lot. We know that there are two thousand elements which we cannot use to make a good light bulb."

- 43. ...
 - (A) Brought
 - (B) Tried
 - (C) Played
 - (D) Showed
- 44. ...
 - (A) Balloon
 - (B) Flash
 - (C) Bulb
 - (D) Glass
- 45. ...
 - (A) Surprisingly
 - (B) Accidentally
 - (C) Perfectly
 - (D) Confidently



My cat name is Pussy. She is a beautiful gray Persian cat. She has a small body and smooth (46)... She spends most of her time watching television, eating and growing (47).... Pussy is picky about her food, (48)... she refuses to eat food that does not suit her taste.

46. ...

- (A) Fur
- (B) Hair
- (C) Feather
- (D) Quill

47. ...

- (A) Fur
- (B) Hair
- (C) Feather
- (D) Quill

48. ...

- (A) Fur
- (B) Hair
- (C) Feather
- (D) Quill

49. Arrange the sentences below into a correct paragraph.

- (1) We left our house at about 5 o'clock in the morning. We took a taxi to the railway station.
- (2) Finally our train came. All of us rushed to get on the train.
- (3) Last Lebaran, my family and I went hometown. We decided to take a train because it is more comfortable.
- (4) It took about 5 to 7 hours to get to our hometown. We enjoyed our Journey.
- (5) We took the carriage no 3 according to our tickets.
- (6) But without any prior information, our train was late for about fifteen minutes, so we had to watt a bit longer.
- (7) After finding our seats we could sit comfortably.
- (8) We arrived at the station at six. Our train would leave at 6.40.
- (A) 3-8-6-4-5-1-2-7
- (B) 3-4-5-8-1-2-6-7
- (C) 3-1-8-6-2-5-7-4
- (D) 3-5-4-2-7-8-1-6

halaman 7

50. Arrange these sentences below into a good paragraph.

- (1) I looked to the mirror to find out why.
- (2) I woke up late and rushed to school.
- (3) I had a bad experience at school this morning.
- (4) They were pointing at my face. I wondered why.
- (5) When I entered my classroom, everybody was staring at me.
- (6) I had just celebrated myl5th birthday last night.
- (7) I was surprised to see that I still put on my make up.
- (8) I felt embarrassed and ran to the rest room.
- (A) 2-5-3-8-4-7-6-1
- (B) 3-2-5-4-8-1-7-6
- (C) 6-2-3-5-4-8-1-7
- (D) 6-3-2-7-1-8-5-4